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District of Columbia Government

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A-02

815 F Street, NE

Washington, DC  20002
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February 25, 2004
Mr. Roscoe C. Howard

United States Attorney for the District of Columbia

Judiciary Center

555 Fourth Street, N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20530

Mr. Howard:

As single member district commissioner, I am concerned that the nuisance abatement process at 633 10th Street, NE has reached an impasse and that communications with residents has atrophied.  On behalf of our community, I am asking that your office provide a written update on the status of this action no later than March 10, 2004.  

In the last six months, this block has experienced at least three serious crimes — including one assault with a deadly weapon yesterday at 10 p.m. in the basement of this property just as the Sherwood Recreation Center was closing its doors for the evening across the street.  In October, there was another shooting across the street from this property; the victim was an acquaintance of this household.  During the summer of 2003, an assault with a deadly weapon at the property’s abutting alley resulted in a fatality – the person was beaten to death.   For many years, residents have observed these additional illegal or nuisance activities at or adjacent to this property:

(1) Person-to-person exchanges of money and drugs in full view of the community;

(2) Presence of alcoholics and drug addicts loitering in the evenings and on weekends; 

(3) Gathering of people with clear substance abuse problems; 

(4) Loud noise, traffic, and nightly parties; 

(5) Consistent motor vehicle thefts, abandoned vehicles, litter and other nuisance activities. 

Our community lives in fear, too frightened to call the police, wary of begging for help and amazed that an open-air drug market remains open despite our efforts to close it.  With the recent opening of the Sherwood Recreation Center, the drug dealers from this property have been able to expand their trade to our children.  It is incomprehensible that the Prospect/Goding School, located at the corner of 10th and F Streets, will be allowed to reopen in June next to the shooting gallery that 10th Street has become.

While it is hard to blame all this on one property, the elderly woman who resides here allows criminals to pick up, shoot or ingest drugs.  This is only one address in the neighborhood-wide drug market.  But from our perspective, it is the command-and-control center.  It needs to be shut down.  Bureaucratic caution and calculating procedure must yield to immediate action.  Our lives are at risk.  The safety of our community demands continued diligence and communication from your office during this abatement process, and reassurance that it will be actively pursued to final resolution.  

Respectfully,

//original signed//
Joseph Fengler, ANC 6A-02 Commissioner

fengler6a02@yahoo.com
(202) 423-8868

cc:
Ms. Sylvia Garza, U.S. Attorney’s Office, Supervisor Community Outreach Specialist


Mr. Brian Sonfield, U.S. Attorney’s Office, District of Columbia


Ms. Anita LaRue, U.S. Attorney’s Office, District of Columbia

Ward 6 Councilmember Sharon Ambrose

Neil O. Albert, Director, D.C. Department of Parks and Recreation

Lt. Ronald Netter, Metropolitan Police Department, Police Service Area 510
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